NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 26th APRIL 2010

Present

Speaker Cllr. Andrew Bowles, Leader of Swale Borough Council.

18 members of the public.

1.
Opening

The Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr.A.Trim opened the meeting at 7.30p.m.  welcomed the public and introduced Cllr.Andrew Bowles, Leader of Swale Borough Council.

2.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 11th May 2009 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
3.
Matters arising 
Rubble and rubbish has been cleared from the footpath at Provender.

The Millennium hedge has been trimmed by Mansfields’ Farms.

Fencing in Norton Lane at the back of Norton Garage has been resolved with new fencing now in place.

The Parish Council Notice Board has been moved across the footpath, creating better visibility for people to view notices and meeting dates.

4.
Presentation by Cllr.A.Bowles

Cllr. Bowles thanked the Parish Council for the invitation and went on the explain that he himself had been a Parish Councillor for the past 34 years and had been involved in local government since he was old enough to vote.

5.
Questions from the floor

Requests were made for signs in lay-bys on the A2 to state ‘No lorry parking’.   The situation appears to have escalated since Coolchain no longer allow overnight parking at their premises. However Cllr. Bowles explained that this would involve a by-law and that it has been a problem within Kent that he has been addressing for a long time. 
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Litter is a problem and Cllr. Bowles was asked why community service offenders do not have the task of clearing litter. He was advised that there is a 5% refund in American for the re-cycling of aluminium.

The high speed train service now takes longer than the original journey into London with no fast trains going from Teynham.

Additional litter collection is far too expensive at £17.00 per item considering that we already pay via our council tax.

It was requested that the speed limit on the A2 should be lowered.  Cllr. Bowles explained that surveys are done by KCC and the speed limit was considered to be correct for the road.

It was requested that when diverting people from the A2 due to accidents onto the Lower Norton Road that it be made ‘One Way’.  At present as lorries come from both directions this causes blockage and congestion.

When filling in forms the question of which sex we are and if it is the same gender as when we were born should not be asked.

It was thought a waste of money the number of publications that go out to enhance the image of SBC without actually doing any good. 

6.
Parish Council Chairman’s Annual Review

The Chairman stated that the meetings were virtually the same as last year, 6 Parish Council meetings every 2 months with a 75% attendance record.  One meeting having to be re-arranged as the quorum was insufficient.

The parish grant had aided two major projects to be completed.  The restoration of the tower to The Church of St. Mary and cladding to the outside of Norton Sports Club.  He congratulated the Sports Club on a superb job.

He added that he was pleased to see the church tower completed and the money had been put to excellent use.

There was a small residue left which will be used to improve the environment in the village with shrubbery and bulbs.  The parish grant scheme has now closed.

The grant had been subject to an objection by a Parishioner who alleged that it was improper for the Sports Club to receive such monies; however the objection was investigated and deemed to be an unfounded complaint.

The Chairman thanked the clerk for relocating the Parish notice board where it can now be seen, also for her continual hard work for the parish throughout the year.
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7.
Report update from LXB

The Chairman read out a report from Mr.A.Cordiner from LXB via e mail. He stated that LXB had spent money addressing the many issues raised by the Parish Council, namely parking and littering in the bell mouth to the site, replacing stolen manhole covers, removing the cedar wood bungalow and placing signage across the site.  The core problem for not commencing works is the weakness in the banking sector and unwillingness to fund or commit to fund on development.  LXB remain very keen to bring this proposal forward and assured the Parish Council that he will be coming to see the Parish as soon as there is more positive news.
8.
Any other business
Cllr. Trim expressed sincere condolences on behalf of the Parish Council to Mrs Rose Hogg, her children, Steve and Caroline also her grandchildren for the very untimely and unexpected death of her husband Alan, Chairman of Norton Sports Club.   At last year’s meeting he had expressed his thanks to the Parish Council for the parish grant which had enabled works to be carried out to the exterior of the clubhouse.  Alan was a very popular Chairman and he will be greatly missed. 

Mr. Duncan Law the present Chairman of Norton Sports Club also expressed his sincere condolences on behalf of the club.

9.
Closure of Meeting


The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.55 pm.
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